SUZANNE KELLY
Postal Address: PO Box 130, Boorowa NSW 2586
Property Address: 860 Rye Park Road, Boorowa NSW 2586

20 May 2020

Tatsiana Bandaruk
A/Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Energy Assessments

Dear Tatsiana
Re: Rye Park Wind Farm — Modification 1 (SSD-6693 Mod 1) Notice of Exhibition

| refer to your letter of the 8™ of May 2020 and wish to point out that the application should be
declined on the basis that the information submitted is inadequate for a member of the public to
properly consider the matter. For example, the main map shows Rye Park in very indistinct letters
and there is no other information on the diagram which would allow the reader to judge the
whereabouts of the actual wind towers and which residence is which.

In ordinary usage roads like Rye Park Road to Boorowa and the Rugby Road (Rye Park to Rugby) and
the Rye Park to Yass Road would be shown on the map to provide some reasonable orientation.
Without it | have no ability to make a judgment.

I have said it before that the maps that are provided are inadequate.

Evidence of the inadequacy of the maps is indicated by the following quote from your letter:
“...application to modify the consent for the Rye Park Wind Farm, located at approximately 4
kilometres West of Rye Park and 15 kilometres North-West of Yass.”

Rye Park is in such small printing on the map that it is hard to locate but it appears to be on the
Eastern edge of the overall plan for wind farms and not 4 kilometres to the West. Most wind farms
are located to the East.

The increase in tip height from 157 metres to 200 metres means that visibility is all important and to
judge the visibility of the wind farm and the closeness for noise requires being able to locate each
tower with reference to a known locality.

Under the circumstances | object to the modification and request that consideration of it be deferred
until useful maps are prepared.

My house is 8.6 kilometres to the West of Rye Park and as such is not too close to Rye Park towers.
However, my family own Hazeldene on the corner of the Rye Park/Boorowa Road and the Rye

Park/Rugby Road (19 Rugby Road, Rye Park). That property appears to be subject to road widening
for that intersection.
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